Draft
HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Membership Committee
Tuesday, May 11, 2010
3:00 – 4:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Room 330 A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Pablo Campos, Akira Jackson, Amanda Jones, Montica Levy, John Newmeyer, Tee Tagor
Members Absent:  Isela Gonzalez
HPS Staff:  Michael Paquette, Jenna Rapues
Guests: None
1.  Welcome, Announcements and Agenda Changes
Montica opened the meeting. She welcomed everyone and asked the members to introduce themselves and make any relevant announcements. 
Because we began a few minutes late due to technical difficulties, we skipped the ice breaker activity for today.

Amanda announced that this will be her last committee meeting.  She is resigning from the HPPC.  She will be attending graduate school in The Fall and traveling this summer.  She plans to attend the next two HPPC meetings in May.

Michael mentioned that there will be an “extra” HPPC meeting this week (5/13 from 3-5 pm) where Grant will report back from his meetings with the community on HPS’ “New Directions” ideas.  There will be time for Q&A and this meeting is not mandatory.  This will be held at 25 Van Ness, Room 330A.
2.  Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve April 13th Minutes (Action Item)
After a brief reviewing of the minutes by members, there was motion by Tee and a second from Montica to approve the 4/13/10 minutes.  The minutes were approved by the following roll call vote:
Membership Roll Call Vote

05/11/2010

	Member 
	04/13/10 Minutes

	Pablo Campos


	Y

	Akira Jackson


	Abstain

	Montica Levy


	Y

	John Newmeyer


	NP

	Tee Tagor


	Y

	Isela González


	NP

	Amanda Jones
	Abstain

	Michael Paquette
	Y

	Jenna Rapues
	


· Review April 13th Process Evaluation (Information Item)
Montica reminded members to fill out the survey monkey process evaluation after the meeting and to be specific when making comments or suggestions.  Constructive feedback was given and overall the comments were positive.  Six people filled out evaluations from the April meeting.  Michael said that this was a good return rate but we should strive for 100%.
· Steering Update (Information Item)
Jenna made an announcement about the last Steering Committee meeting held on April 22nd since Pablo wasn’t able to attend.  Steering would like to encourage members to attend this week’s (5/13) “special” HPPC meeting.  See announcements above for more details.  This would be a great opportunity to give feedback on the “New Directions in HIV Prevention”.
There was no written Steering Update in time for this meeting.  If you would like more detailed information, please review the Steering minutes or contact the staff person on your committee.  All committee minutes and agendas are available on the website within 10 business days of the meeting.  HIV Prevention Website: http://www.sfhiv.org.

· Priority Setting Considerations Box (Information Item)
This item was explained. Committee members were asked to submit their ideas for possible needs assessment and research opportunities to Steering using the committee’s process evaluation. Suggestions will be compiled and presented to Steering to make a decision. The idea is to have as much input as possible from council and community members.

5.  New Member Pot-luck Lunch Debrief (Information Item)
The members had a brief discussion/debriefing of the New Member Potluck Lunch which was held on Wednesday, April 28th.  There was overwhelmingly positive feedback.  It was a nice balance of social time as well as checking in and receiving excellent input from the new members as to what has been working well and what have been some of the challenges thus far. Someone mentioned that they were hoping this could become an annual event.
Another member wants to have another type of follow up activity with new members before the end of the year.
6.  2010 HPPC Recruitment (Action Item)
Jenna gave some history and context on this item.  This committee is charged with recruitment so now’s the time to begin these discussions.  The members reviewed the current membership composition as of May 11, 2010.  The members began to identify membership gaps and recruitment priorities.  The members prioritized: Youth < 24, IDU, Mother with/at risk, HIV+.
This information can be incorporated into the Membership Committee presentation at the June full Council meeting.
Jenna suggested that we do a quick survey at the May 24th joint meeting (perhaps at a break).  This survey would be to ask members to identify their top three areas of expertise.  This information will help us with the 2010 recruitment process.  

Action Item:  Jenna will draft a survey to be reviewed by members and HPS staff.
Action Item:  Pablo will make an announcement at the May 24th Joint HPPC/HHSPC about this short survey that Membership will be asking folks to do during the meeting.  John N. will be his back up.

7.  June 10th Full Council Presentation (Action Item)
Jenna reviewed the draft powerpoint presentation she developed for the June HPPC meeting.  Positive feedback was given.  Based on the input given by members, Jenna will revise and update the presentation and have ready for the next Steering Committee for approval.

Pablo and Akira volunteered to be co-facilitators of the June 10th Full Council Presentation.

Based on the feedback given today, the committee moves approve a tentative to-be-revised draft of the full Council presentation for Steering Committee’s review.  There was a motion by Montica and a second by John to approve the presentation.  The June 6th Full Council Presentation was approved by the following roll call vote:
Membership Roll Call Vote

05/11/2010

	Member 
	6/10 Full Council Presentation

	Pablo Campos


	Y

	Akira Jackson


	Y

	Montica Levy


	Y

	John Newmeyer


	Y

	Tee Tagor


	NP

	Isela González


	NP

	Amanda Jones
	Y

	Michael Paquette
	Y

	Jenna Rapues
	


Action item:  Jenna will revise and update the presentation and have ready for the next Steering Committee for approval.
Action Item:  Pablo and Akira volunteered to be co-facilitators of the June 10th Full Council Presentation.
8.  Exit Interview Draft (Action Item)

The members reviewed the Exit Interview Draft.  Overall, the feedback given was very positive.  There was a motion Pablo and a second by Montica to approve the final draft of the Exit Interview.  The final draft of the Exit Interview was approved by the following roll call vote:
Membership Roll Call Vote

05/11/2010

	Member 
	Exit Interview

	Pablo Campos


	Y

	Akira Jackson


	Y

	Montica Levy


	Y

	John Newmeyer


	Y

	Tee Tagor


	Y

	Isela González


	NP

	Amanda Jones
	Y

	Michael Paquette
	Y

	Jenna Rapues
	


9.  Summary, follow up and closure of Meeting
Here are the action items from this meeting:

Action Item: Jenna will continue working on revising the Community Member Application.
Action Item:  Jenna will draft a survey to be reviewed by members and HPS staff.

Action Item:  Pablo will make an announcement at the May 24th Joint HPPC/HHSPC about this short survey that Membership will be asking folks to do during the meeting.  John N. will be his back up.

Action item:  Jenna will revise and update the presentation and have ready for the next Steering Committee for approval.
Action Item:  Pablo and Akira volunteered to be co-facilitators of the June 10th Full Council Presentation.
Montica reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation survey.
Pablo and Montica thanked the group for a good meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:27 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is June 8, 2010, 3:00-4:30 pm
 in room 330A at 25 Van Ness Avenue
Minutes prepared by Michael Paquette and reviewed by Jenna Rapues, Montica Levy, and Pablo Campos.
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